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March 1, 2019 

To: Oregon State Legislature, Senate Committee on Health Care

Re: Against  HB 3063 

Honorable Chair and Committee Members, 

My name is Rhonda Langley. I am a teacher with my bachelor's degree from Linfield College. I was at the Capitol in Salem 
yesterday at the hearings, but was unable to give testimony because of the great amount of people coming to testify. I am 
speaking out today against HB 3063 which would take away my right to have informed consent. When my children were 
young they began to have seizures. I was advised by my physician to stop vaccinating. Since then I have studied this issue 
for many years and I have concluded it is not a one size fits all issue. My children have then been tested and they have a 
double MTHFR genetic mutation. The population of people with this have a detoxification defect and will not be able to 
detoxify the toxic aluminum adjuvants that are currently in the vaccinations. They are in group of those that are genetically 
susceptible to vaccine injuries. Because medical exemptions are so hard to get they will not protect the majority of our 
vulnerable children who have genetic susceptibility. 

Right now the CDC is recommending 72 injections for children by the time they are 18 with  36 of those by the time they are 
5. More controversial vaccines are now in the making. This bill would force us to continue to get more new vaccines as they 
are added to the list. There has been 4 billion paid out for vaccine injuries, and the HHS estimates that only 1% is ever 
reported. The federal government has removed liability from vaccine manufacturers in 1986. Vaccines are the only medical 
product that is not held to the same safety standards as all medical devices and products. Please listen to the thousands of 
vaccine injured people. 

Please do not bar children from the right to be educated. HB 3036 would disallow them from their education even if one 
vaccine is missed. Many people would be forced to homeschool their children and quit their jobs which would be and 
economic crisis for many. Many may move from Oregon.

Please do not let Oregon become a police state. Oregon does not have a low vaccination rate.The current law is working. 
This is not an emergency because 95.8% of Oregon children have had the MMR. This is a fear based proposition that will 
endanger the health of many vulnerable people. It will strip parents of the right to make medical decisions for their children. 
The government is stepping over these boundaries into the relationship of a doctor patient relationship who can work together 
to individualize medicine. Forcing medical procedures defiles the freedom this country was founded on.

Sincerely, 

Rhonda Langley, Yamhill County 
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